Trinity Lutheran Church
[bookmark: _GoBack]June 12, 2019

Present:  Arlene Peterson, Dallas Wegner, Duane Heckman, Clayton Duncanson, Kim Hastad, Jan Ringeisen, Laurie Wille, Pastor Krista, Nikki Smith, Teresa Zaharia, Grant Hartman, Heather and Olivia Tonkin, Cathy Sorenson

President Grant called the meeting to order.  The secretary's report was read.  Duane made the motion to accept the report and Teresa made the second.  Motion carried.  Clayton presented the treasurer's report.  There is $9620 in the checking account and $41,581 in the savings account.  Cathy made the motion and Heather made the second to accept the report.  Motion carried.

Board reports:
Stewardship--Nothing new to report
Lay Ministry--Don and Sandy Meyer will be received as new members on June 23.  A coffee will follow the church service.
Church Properties--The flat roof on the entry has been patched.  The south parking lot seems to be in better shape.  The planter area in the front needs to be addressed.  There are some shrubs that need to be replaced and river rock is needed on the east side of the fellowship hall.  There are eaves spouts that need to be cleaned.
Some work days need to be scheduled so areas can be fixed and/or cleaned.
Christian Education--VBS will be held on August 6-8.  The theme is "Make a Splash."  The times will be 8:30-12:30.  GIFT will begin on September 18 and go until May 6.  More adult volunteers are needed.
Youth--The t-shirts have been ordered.  A BIG thank you to Keegan Hastad and Katherine Strum for representing us at the Synod Convention in Redwood Falls. 
Worship--The committee has met with Tanner and set up a schedule for playing at the Sunday service.  They are also working on a list of responsibilities.
Pastor Krista--She introduced a program called Cultivating Generous Congregations.  There are 3 training sessions in Marshall.  Three or (hopefully) more members are encouraged to attend.  This program has had good reviews and Trinity could greatly benefit from it.  If anyone is interested in participating in this, please talk to Grant or Pastor Krista.

There was no old business.

New business:
1. Human Services of Fairmont wants to use Trinity as a safe meeting place for their clients.  Cathy made the motion to allow this and Clayton made the second.  Motion carried. 
1. The Blood Mobile Drive will be held at Trinity on June 24.  The floors at the Community Building will be getting refinished. 
1. Duane made the motion and Laurie made the second that we advertise our worship times in the Photo Press for a cost of $35.  Motion carried. 
1. Veryle Williamson asked that we explore the possibility of using screens during our worship service.  A committee will be formed and churches will be visited to get ideas. 

Teresa made the motion to adjourn and Arlene made the second.

Cathy Sorenson
secretary

